
April 6, 2021 - Response to FOIL Claims about Release of Records 

Dear North Shore Parents, Community Members, and Faculty, 

Yesterday, a communication was posted on social media and emailed to the community by private 
individuals containing unfounded and categorically inaccurate assertions against the North Shore School 
District Clerk, Mrs. Elizabeth (Betty) Ciampi regarding the disclosure of personal information related to 
FOIL requests. 

Mrs. Ciampi is a lifelong resident of Sea Cliff and has worked for this district for over 40 years.  She is a 
person of the highest moral and ethical character.  As per the below statement from the District’s attorney, 
Mrs. Ciampi acted at the direction of the attorneys in full compliance with FOIL laws.  Please see the 
below excerpt or click on the attached document link from counsel, which explains that at the time of the 
initial FOIL request in May 2020, the disclosure of information was required.  Since that time, the law has 
changed, thus requiring a different response. These are the simple facts related to this matter. We never 
act capriciously and always follow the law. 

 

 

Statement to BOE re District Clerk 4.6.21 .pdf  

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FsYFIfiHCNEU9aN6vuPm4HA%7E%7E%2FAAAAAQA%7E%2FRgRiTc_zP0R1aHR0cHM6Ly9tc2cuc2Nob29sbWVzc2VuZ2VyLmNvbS9tLz9zPVloOUtlWWNDalowJm1hbD03Y2RkMGE5YzE1MDNhZjVlMThlM2Y3NGZjMTAyYjBkNmExNzY5MTRlZmEzOTE1YTY1MjZjNjcyOTdhYjBiMjAyVwdzY2hvb2xtQgpgZ3OcbGDLxvVBUh1uZXdtYW5zQG5vcnRoc2hvcmVzY2hvb2xzLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ%7E%7E&data=04%7C01%7Cnewmans%40northshoreschools.org%7C692d89e7586342559aab08d8f922b80a%7C7b8a96dd415a4201bef6be50d24211ed%7C0%7C0%7C637533274795414174%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=N8kxi0iMiIZjA9FYk9Y%2B1ncIgZFxxAV3xCQjAE0GldQ%3D&reserved=0


We normally would not comment on issues such as these.  However, these irresponsible claims, if 
unanswered, have a bullying effect which we as a District and community will always reject. 

Very truly yours, 

 

Dr. Peter Giarrizzo 

Superintendent of Schools 

 

 


